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MESSAGE FROM
THE HEADTEACHER

Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy New Year! I hope 2024 has started very well for you.

It is my pleasure to share with our first blog of 2024 and as always I hope you enjoy reading these updates.
At the very end of last term I introduced Mrs Singla who has joined us in our Science Department. I would also
like to welcome Miss Wilson who has joined us in the Art Department and will be here with us until the end of
this academic year.

Term 3 has started very well here, despite the chill in the air and snow/ice that affected us on Monday! Year 12
have completed their first set of prelims which will provide a good indication of how well they have started their
courses. Year 11 have their 2nd and final set of prelims very soon which are very important exams as they will be
the last ‘practice’ exams that students will sit before their GCSEs this summer. We wish them well. Year 9 had
their Parents Evening this week and should now be really starting to think about their GCSE Options choices
which will need to made in March. Much more information to come on this for those of you who have children in
Year 9.

Last term we asked all Parents and Carers to complete a questionnaire for us, so we can improve our
understanding of your views on certain aspects of the school. On the following pages you will see the headline
results of this survey. It is extremely heartening for us to see that in almost all measures we have improved on
our scores from 2022 when we last completed a survey like this. 

We also asked parents to tell us what you thought were the main 3 strengths of the school. For your information,
the most common answers (given by 30 or more people) were:

Pastoral care / support / wellbeing / safety
Discipline
Communication
Quality of Education
Staff
Clubs
Range of subject choices
High standards
Classcharts improved how informed you are as parents

It is very pleasing for us to see these outcomes and thank you to the nearly 300 Parents and Carers who
completed this for us.
Of course though, nothing is ever perfect and there will always be areas we can improve on. We also asked you
all to tell us 3 things that you would like us to address. My senior team and I have already started discussing
these and I will provide updates on each area of improvement, one at a time, in each blog over the next 2 terms. 

Lastly I thought I would share that I read a quote the other day from Roald Dahl which was ‘I don’t like January.
I’m going to have 2 Julys this year instead!’. I really liked this and sums up how I feel as I am scraping the frost off
of my car in the mornings and driving through the dark to get to work. I hope your cold and dark January is going
well and I wish you and your families all the very best for 2024.

I will provide further updates in 2 weeks time

Mr L. Preston
Headteacher



Our students have been involved in a number of
brilliant activities over the couple of weeks. Please
take a moment to read through these fantastic
opportunities.
To be brought back to this page, please click the Holcombe Grammar logo in the top right
hand corner of each page.
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Follow Us on Social Media

STAY
CONNECTED
See all of the enjoyable and engaging activities we get involved in throughout the year. 
Follow us on our social media channels.

@TSATHolcombe @tsat_holcombegrammarschool@TSAT - Holcombe Grammar School

https://twitter.com/TSATHolcombe
https://www.instagram.com/tsat_holcombegrammarschool/#
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064126174467


We pride ourselves in ensuring we care for all of our families are aware that money is tight, especially at
this time of year. If you require additional support, and do not already receive free school meals, we do
encourage you to apply. If you complete the Free School Meals Application Form and return to
leigh.wood@holcombegrammar.tsat.uk who will then let you know if your child qualifies for this benefit.

Please note you could be eligible for free school meals if you are in receipt of one of the following
benefits: 

Universal Credit with an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400
Income Support
Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance
Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
Support under Part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
The guarantee element of Pension Credit
Working Tax Credit run-on (paid for the four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit)
Child Tax Credit (with no Working Tax Credit) with an annual income of no more than £16,190

 
 Once your child is eligible for free school meals, you will automatically qualify for holiday food vouchers,
which are organised from Holcombe Grammar School, you will not have to complete any other forms. 

FREE SCHOOL MEALS

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=s23q1ha_kkmgEHn2jjmNvGjAPiyDUORGrZcO3NEXrQFUMUNSSjJaRExFSTdYS0E2R0ZYRlQwREk4RiQlQCNjPTEu
mailto:leigh.wood@holcombegrammar.tsat.uk


Summer 2022 = 347 responses
December 2023 = 283 responses

PARENT SURVEY RESULTS



On the last day of term, Year 12 and 13 Art and Design students spent a day in London exploring three
different galleries. Always a sunny day when Mrs Mourino and students go on a trip, this day was no
exception! Starting with the Photographers’ Gallery, just off of Oxford Street, where the exhibition space
was devoted to one photographer Daido Moriyama. The storytelling in each image was powerful as the
artist documented his life after World War 2 through to contemporary life. 

In contrast the next stop was The Wallace Collection via McDonalds. This museum is a wealth of
treasures. From Armour to Rembrandts, extremely bling ceramics to Canaletto, this collection has it all.

After a lunch stop around the Christmas lights of Oxford and Bond streets, the last gallery was the Tate
Britain. Despite being exhausted and overwhelmed the brave students soldiered. Through Pre-
Raphaelites to Sarah Lucas, the students took notes and photographs to help and support them in their
studies. Best of all Mrs Mourino avoided the book shops of all the galleries, which is a first. 

A LEVEL ART TRIP



Students from Year 11 and Year 12 Media Studies attended a Film Workshop at Ravensbourne University
in Greenwich. Ravensbourne is an innovative, industry focused university, primarily focusing on digital
media and design courses. Students were given a tour of the building, with an introduction to some of
the undergraduate and apprenticeship degrees that they offer, as well as an insight into their high-
standard, industry led facilities available to all students who study there.

Students were then given a filming challenge, fulfilling the brief of ‘liminal space’, which allowed
students to tour around the site looking for areas they could film or photograph that created a eerie or
surreal atmosphere within the space. The students took on the brief and produced some very creative
pieces that impressed the tutors and graduate students who were assisting them.

YEAR 11 AND 12 MEDIA
TRIP







A fantastic opportunity to for students to perform in a competitive festival to develop their performance
skills in music, drama and public speaking. Build and grow in confidence performing in front of
adjudicators who are experts in their field. Gain experience of performing in preparation for grade and
GCSE exams. Fee per class is £9 and entry deadline is Saturday 27th January 2024.  The event will be held
at Holcombe Grammar School on Saturday 23rd March 2024 9am-4pm. For further information please
contact grace.pathberiya@holcombegrammar.tsat.uk  or visit their website at www.rnkmdf.org.uk. for
terms and conditions. 

RNKMD FESTIVAL

mailto:grace.pathberiya@holcombegrammar.tsat.uk
http://www.rnkmdf.org.uk/







